全国专业技术人员

III 新统英语 植状试验

郝 成 主练



辽宁大学出版社

ENGLISHENGLISHENG

ENG

TORS IN INC.

全国专业技术人员规范表人员规范英格里权对面、综合类。2007、就成主运。一位证。区下共享 4.64年、2007.3

USERN SPREAD DISTORDERS

模拟试题

(综合类)

医抗性抗学区 等 田 田

CHILD VIEW

THE RESERVE TO BE

MALESTANIAN (T. D. C. D.

NO T ON 15 27

2017年日1月 2007 - 阿田敦出

as an armedia

ターボ 小田田田

N OF RESERVE

e-swamm-repair hear

30 00 AC 10 00

COMPANY - AND ADDRESS.

Mile Way Appear Into a

THE RELIES DOBBLE WHILE SEL WHI

辽宁大学出版社

②郝成 2007图书在版编目 (CIP) 数据

全国专业技术人员职称英语模拟试题·综合类: 2007/郝成主编. 一沈阳: 辽宁大学出版社, 2007.3

ISBN 978-7-5610-5043-9

I.全... Ⅱ.郝... Ⅲ.英语-职称-资格考核-习题 Ⅳ.H319.6

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字 (2006) 第 134564 号

出 版 者: 辽宁大学出版社

(地址: 沈阳市皇姑区崇山中路 66 号 邮政编码: 110036)

印刷者:沈阳市北陵印刷厂有限公司

发 行 者: 辽宁大学出版社

幅面尺寸: 185mm×260mm

印 张: 11.75

字 数: 360 千字

出版时间: 2007年3月第1版

印刷时间: 2007年3月第1次印刷

责任编辑: 晓 田

封面设计: 本 忠

责任校对:何莉

ISBN 978-7-5610-5043-9

定 价: 26.00元

联系电话: 024-86864613

邮购热线,024-86830665

电子邮件: Lnupress@vip. 163. com

全国专业技术人员职称英语等级考试从 1999 年起在全国统一组织实施至今已经 6 年有余。为了更好地帮助广大专业技术人员学习英语,提高英语水平,熟悉全国职称英语等级考试的题型,系统地学习和备考,我们根据广大考生的呼吁,并根据人事部专业技术人员管理司审定的《全国专业技术人员职称英语等级考试大纲》,组织专家编写了与《考试大纲》相配套的《2007 年全国专业技术人员职称英语等级考试模拟试题》,以帮助广大专业技术人员提高职称英语等级考试的应试能力。《模拟试题》共分三个专业类别:综合类、理工类、卫生类。每个专业类别的考试各分 A、B、C 三个等级。每个级别的试卷内容,除综合类外,普通英语和专业英语题目各占50%。三个等级考试的总分各为 100 分,考试时间均为 2 小时。下面就其考试的要求、考试内容与试卷结构做一个简单的介绍。

• 职称英语等级考试的要求

全国专业技术人员职称英语等级考试重点考查应试者的阅读理解能力。 考试总的评价目标是:申报 A 级的人员在两小时内应完成3 000词左右的阅读任务,并能正确理解所读材料的内容;申报 B 级的人员在两小时内应完成2 600词左右的阅读任务,并能正确理解所读材料的内容;申报 C 级的人员在两小时内应完成2 200词左右的阅读任务,并能正确理解所读材料的内容。

为达到上述目标,考试对应试者的英语词汇量、英语语法知识和阅读理解能力的要求分别如下:

词汇量

考试所涉及的词汇和短语主要依据本大纲所附词汇表。对申报不同级别 的应试者要求掌握的词汇量不等:

- 申报 A 级的人员应认知 6 000 个左右的单词和一定数量的短语;
- 申报 B 级的人员应认知 5 000 个左右的单词和一定数量的短语;
- 申报 C 级的人员应认知 4 000 个左右的单词和一定数量的短语。

语法知识

在以往的考试中,最常见的一个测试项目就是对语法知识的考查。全国 职称英语等级考试中是否也考语法呢?大纲明确指出:考试重点是考查应试 者的阅读理解能力,不直接考语法。所谓不直接考语法,就是不像其他类型 的考试那样要求考生做与语法有关的多项选择题、语法改错题、分析主谓宾 等题目。不直接考语法,并不等于说可以不懂语法,语法知识不重要,阅读 理解必须运用语法知识辨认出正确的语法关系,不懂语法,不论词汇量有多 大都是毫无意义的。职称英语等级考试要求应试者必须懂得英语基本语法知 识,这些语法知识可概述如下:

- 英语句子的基本语序及其意义;
- 英语句子的结构和常用句型;
- 动词的各种时、体及其意义;
- 句子中词语的所指、省略、替代、重复,以及句子之间意义的关系等。

阅读理解能力

前面我们已经提到,职称英语等级考试的测试重点是考查应试者的阅读理解能力。它要求应试者能综合运用英语语言知识和阅读技能来理解本专业的或一般内容的英语书面材料。具体来讲,阅读能力主要包括下列几个方面:

- 1. 掌握所读材料的主旨和大意;
- 2. 了解阐述主旨的事实和细节;
- 3. 利用上下文猜测某些词汇和短语的意义;
- 4. 既理解个别句子的意义,也理解上下文之间的意义关系;
- 5. 根据所读材料进行判断和推论;
 - 6. 领会作者的观点、意图和态度。

• 考试内容与试卷结构

A、B、C 三个等级的考试各由 6 个部分组成,每个级别的考试题型和题量均相同,但不同级别考试总的阅读量及难易程度不同。考试主要考查应试者理解书面英语的能力。以下是每个部分的测试点、题型、题量介绍。

第1部分: 词汇选项 (第1~15题, 每题1分, 共15分)

考查应试者理解在一定语境中单词或短语意义的能力。本部分为 15 个 句子,每个句子中均有 1 个词或短语画有底横线,要求应试者从每个句子后

面所给的4个选项中选择1个与画线部分意义最相近的词或短语。

第2部分: 阅读判断 (第16~22题, 每题1分, 共7分)

考查应试者识别和判断文章所提供的信息的能力。本部分为 1 篇 300~450 词的短文,根据短文列出 7 个句子,有的句子提供的是正确信息,有的句子提供的是错误信息,有的句子的信息在短文中并未直接或间接提及。要求应试者根据短文的内容对每个句子做出判断。

第3部分: 概括大意与完成句子 (第23~30题, 每题1分, 共8分)

考查应试者把握文章段落大意及细节的能力。本部分为 1 篇 300~450 词的短文,有两项测试任务: (1) 短文后有 6 个段落小标题,要求应试者根据文章的内容为其中指定的 4 个段落各选择一个正确的小标题; (2) 短文后有 4 个不完整的句子,要求应试者在所提供的 6 个选项中选择 4 个正确选项分别完成每个句子。

第4部分: 阅读理解 (第31~45题, 每题3分, 共45分)

考查应试者对文章主旨和细节信息的理解能力。本部分为 3 篇文章,每篇 300~450 词,每篇文章后有 5 道题。要求应试者根据文章的内容,从每题所给的 4 个选项中选择 1 个最佳答案。

第5部分: 补全短文 (第46~50题, 每题2分, 共10分) [28] [28]

考查应试者把握文章结构、掌握作者思路的能力。本部分为 1 篇 300~450 词的短文,文章中有 5 处空白,文章后面有 6 组文字,其中 5 组取自文章本身。要求应试者根据文章的内容选择 5 组文字,将其分别放回文章原有位置,以恢复文章原貌。

第 6 部分: 完形填空 (第 51~65 题, 每题 1 分, 共 15 分)

考查应试者正确把握文章内容,以及在一定语境中准确使用词语的能力。本部分为1篇300~450词的短文,文中有15处空白,每处空白给出4个选项,要求应试者根据短文的内容从4个选项中选择1个最佳答案。

模拟试题(综合类)主编郝成。参加编写的还有丰硕、刘静珍、朱园等同志。值此本套丛书出版之际,我们向所有参编人员表示衷心感谢。

最后,希望广大考生提出宝贵意见,对本书的不足之处不吝赐教。

作 者 2007年3月

Contents Francis Sentents

前言。如果,你在那样,我们们可以及他只能到我们的事为我们的
Model Test One
Model Test Two · · · · 12
Model Test Three 24
Model Test Four
Model Test Five ······· 46
Model Test Six 58
Model Test Seven 70
Model Test Eight 82
Model Test Nine · · · · 93
Model Test Ten ····· 106
Model Test Eleven 118
Model Test Twelve
综合类模拟试题答案
附录
2006 年和我英语等你老过过题《安安·············149

Model Test One

综合类(C级)试题 网络罗马·金属区

第1	部分	:词汇	选项	(第	1~15題,	毎題1	分,共	15分)
----	----	-----	----	----	--------	-----	-----	------

下面共有 15 个句子,每个句子中均有 1 个词或短语画有底横线,请从每个句子后面 所给的 4 个选项中选择 1 个与画线部分意义最相近的词或短语。请将答案涂在答题卡相 应的位置上。

的位	置上。			
1.	I have been trying	g to quit smoking.		
	A. give up	B. pick up	C. build up	D. take up
2.	Her behavior is e	xtremely childish.		
	A. simple	B. immature	C. beautiful	D. foolish
3.	Even in a highly	modernized country	, manual work is sti	ll needed.
	A. expressive	B. physical	C. exaggerated	D. dubious
4.	Norman Blamev i	s an artist of deep	convictions. + Mh	beller
	A. statements	B. beliefs	C. suggestions	D. claims
5.	Her novel depicts	a futuristic Ameri	ca.	name interest marks
	A. writes	B. sketches	C. describes	D. indicates
6.	Their interpretati	ion was faulty.	Alaysen server set to	
	A. wrong	B. ambiguous	C. unclear	D. unbelievable
7.	The river widens	considerably as it 1	pegins to turn east,	
	A. extends	B. stretches	C. broadens	D. traverses
8.	. It is virtually imp	possible to persuade	him to apply for the	job.
1	A. simply	B. almost	C. actually	D. completely
A9.	. The latest cencus	is encouraging.		
				D. estimate
10	0. She has such ex	ceptional abilities t	hat everyone is jealor	is of her.
	A. regular	B. specific	C. extraordinary	D. rare
1	1. When doves are	about two weeks o	old, they are covered	with grey feathers and
	are ready to try	their wings.		DON'T HE HELD DE PET DE
	A. grow	B. wrap	C. hide	D. test
6 1	2. We all think tha	at the new device h	e has proposed is ing	enious. AT The A
JF mi	A. effective	B. clever	C. implausible	D. original
1.	3. Her sister urged	her to apply for t	he job.	
	A. advised	B. caused	· C. forced	D. promised

全国专业技术人员职称英语等级考试模拟试题

14. The weather is a constant subject of conversation in Britain.

A. question

B. problem

C. issue

D. topic

15. Contact your doctor if the cough persists.

B. perseveres

C. continues

D. resists

第2部分:阅读判断(第16~22题,每题1分,共7分)

阅读下面这篇短文,短文后列出了7个句子,请根据短文的内容对每个句子作出判 断。如果该句提供的是正确信息,请在答题卡上把 A 涂黑;如果该句提供的是错误信息, 请在答题卡上把 B 涂黑;如果该句的信息文章中没有提及,请在答题卡上把 C 涂黑。

TV Game Shows

One of the most fascinating things about television is the size of the audience. A novel can be on the "best seller" list with a sale of fewer than 100,000 copies, but a popular TV show might have 70 million TV viewers. TV can make anything or anyone well-known overnight.

This is the principle behind "quiz" or "game" shows, which put ordinary people on TV to play a game for prizes and money. A quiz show can make anyone a star, and it can give away thousands of dollars just for fun. But all of this money can create problems. For instance, in the 1950s, quiz shows were very popular in the US and almost everyone watched them. Charles Van Doren, an English instructor, became rich and famous after winning money on several shows. He even had a career as a television personality. But one of the losers proved that Charles Van Doren was cheating. It turned out that the show's producers who were pulling the strings, gave the answers to the most popular contestants beforehand. Why? Because if the audience didn't like the person who won the game, they turned the show off. The result of this cheating was a huge scandal. Based on his story, a movie under the title "Quiz Show" is on 40 years later.

Charles Van Doren is no longer involved with TV. But game shows are still here, though they aren't taken as seriously. In fact, some of them try to be as ridiculous as possible. There are shows that send strangers on vacation trips together, or that try to cause newly-married couples to fight on TV, or that punish losers by humiliating them. The entertainment now is to see what people will do just to be on TV. People still win money, but the real prize is to be in front of an audience of millions.

16. TV can make a beggar world-famous overnight.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Not mentioned

17. The principle behind "quiz" or "game" shows is to put ordinary people on TV to play a game for prizes and money. The form of rad bearing the

A. Right

B. Wrong C. Not mentioned

18. Prizes and money for winners are usually provided by TV stars and large companies, 19-4 added gammara da alla para sana galang diabatas day

A. Right B. Wrong C. Not mentioned

19. One of the TV personalities, Charles Van Doren, was proved to be cheating by persuading the Show's producers to give him the answers beforehand.

A. Right B. Wrong B. Wrong C. Not mentioned

20. The huge scandal of cheating on TV game shows was not exposed until 40 years later in the movie "Quiz Show".

A. Right B. Wrong C. Not mentioned

21. Nowadays game shows are not treated as seriously as they used to be.

A. Right B. Wrong C. Not mentioned

22. Winners of present-day TV game shows no longer get money from the shows. A. Right B. Wrong C. Not mentioned

第3部分:概括大意与完成句子(第23~30題,每題1分,共8分)

阅读下面这篇短文,短文后有2项测试任务:(1)第23~26题要求从所给的6个选项 中为第2-5段每段选择1个正确的小标题;(2)第27~30题要求从所给的6个选项中选 择 4 个正确选项,分别完成每个句子。请将答案涂在答题卡相应的位置上。

The Paper Chase

- 1. "Running a house is a lot like running a business," says Stephanie Denton, a professional organizer based in Cincinnati, Ohio, who specializes in both residential and commercial paperwork and record keeping. To get a successful grip on organizing documents, bills, and other materials, Denton suggests the following tips:
- 2. Create a space in which you can always do your paperwork. This is perhaps the most important element of a successful system. If you can't devote an entire desk to the task, at least invest in a rolling file cart to store active paperwork and a two-drawer file cabinet for family records. Store the rolling file cart wherever it is most convenient and comfortable to do your work, whether that is the kitchen, office, or family room.
- 3. When in doubt, throw it out. The first step to implementing a workable filing system is to eliminate paper you don't use, don't need, or that you could easily access again elsewhere. Throw out duplicate statements, old catalogs, and all of the coupons, mailings, or offerings you'll never have an opportunity to use or even read. The first of the fir
- 4. Set aside two days a month to pay bills. If a monthly due date doesn't fit into your cycle, call up the creditor and suggest a more convenient date. Keep two

manila folders at the front of your system for current bills—one to correspond with each bill-paying day—and file all incoming bills. Keep a list in the front of each folder of what needs to be paid in case the invoice never arrives or gets misplaced.

5. Think of your filing system not as a rigid tool, but as a living, breathing system that can accommodate your changing needs. A good filing system is both mentally and physically flexible. Everyone's needs are different, says Denton, but when devising a filing system, ask yourself: "Where would I look for this?" Create main headings for your filing system, such as Investments, Taxes, Children, and so forth, and file individual folders under the main headings. Never overstuff your files.

23. Paragraph 2	A. Find a Place to Work on
24. Paragraph 3	B. Implementing a Workable Filing System
25. Paragraph 4	C. What Is a Good Filing System
26. Paragraph 5	D. How to Invest in a Rolling File Cart
	E. Get Rid of Unimportant Things
27. Stephanie Denton is exp	pert 1 18 2 ff 2 fg = 1 to 1 1 ff 2 ff 4 c) reading
	art anywhere you like, on condition
29. Coupons should be thro	own away because
30. "Mentally flexible" indi	cates the fact,
A. they are u	seless
B, in paper ch	nase womani on a must positivity ling medicin

第4部分:阅读理解(第31~45 题,每题3分,共45分)

E. they are not comfortable F. in investing in coupons

下面有3篇短文,每篇短文后有5道题,每道题后面有4个选项。请根据文章的内容,从每题所给的4个选项中选择1个最佳答案,涂在答题卡相应的位置上。

C. that it is easily reached

D. that different people have different requirements

His Own Way to Express Love

Yesterday was our three-year anniversary. We didn't do anything romantic; we just walked hand in hand and talked about our past and the future. This was pretty much what I had expected.

Andy is an unromantic guy: no sweet words or roses. Smart as he is, he is a little bit shy expressing his love. In contrast, I am an outspoken girl who likes to show her feelings directly. So needless to say, I often feel that is insensitive. I envy other girls who are surrounded by sweet words.

I was in this sullen mood until I heard a beautiful sentence one day; "Someone does not love you in the way you like, it does not mean that he does not love you." This simple but sensible sentence made me think about our happy days and recall his deep concern for me.

One cold winter night, I got a high fever. He hurried to my dorm and took me to the hospital. He was in such a hurry that he even forgot to wear socks. After arrival, he ran through the hospital handling all the formalities. When I was put on a drip, he told me interesting stories to make me happy. Being held in his warm arms and listening to his tender voice, I never felt so safe and comfortable. Gradually, I felt asleep. When 5 I woke up 15 minutes later, he was still mumbling to me. He explained that if he had stopped talking I would have woken up. At that moment, I found love in his sparkling eyes.

Another time, I had a bad quarrel with my best friend. Although I knew it was my fault, I refused to admit it. I was very angry when he insisted I apologize to her. He said that it was difficult to admit a mistake, but this was what everyone should do. The next morning, I apologized to my friend and asked for her forgiveness.

My unromantic boyfriend cares about my health like my father, understands me like my mother and helps me like my elder brother.

- 31. Who is Andy?
- A. The writer's father. B. The writer's mother.

 - C. The writer's elder brother. D. The writer's boyfriend.
- 32. When did the writer and Andy fall in love?
- A. Three years ago. B. Yesterday.
- C. On a cold winter night. D. After a quarrel.

 - 33. Which statement is true of the writer?
- A. She likes running after romantic guys.
- B. She does not like sweet words.
- C. She likes expressing her feelings directly.
- D. She does not like roses.
 - 34. The writer tells the reader two stories to show that
- A. Andy is a romantic guy.
- B. Andy has his own way to express love.
- C. Andy is an insensitive guy.
- D. Andy is a foolish guy.
 - 35. The word "sullen" in paragraph 3 could be best replaced by

A. cheerful. B. calm. C. painful. D. bad.

Wealth and Discontent

If your sense of well-being fluctuates with stock market, you might be comforted to know that money can't buy you happiness anyway.

In one American study conducted in 1993, level of income was shown to have an inverse relation to happiness: The group whose income had declined was happier overall than the group whose income had increased. A soon-to-be published review of the hundreds of studies on this subject supports the 1993 findings.

In developed countries, the correlation between income and happiness is close to zero and sometimes negative.

With a correlation between level of income and happiness somewhere between 0.12 and 0.18, the United States is near the bottom of the list; that, factors other than income are overwhelmingly more important in explaining happiness.

Also, as our material wealth increases, the gap between income and satisfaction with life seems to be widening. Predictably, money has its most positive effect on the poor, but once a person has achieved a minimal standard of living level of income has almost nothing to do with happiness.

Close relationship, rather than money, is the key to happiness. Indeed, the number of one's personal friends is a much better indicator of overall satisfaction with life than personal wealth. One stands a better chance of achieving a satisfying life by spending time with friends and family than by striving for higher income. Incidentally, in the US, as people become richer, the probability of divorce increases,

Our need for companionship is partly biological. All primates respond with pleasure to demonstrations of affection and with pain to loss of companionship. Isolated monkeys will sacrifice food just for the glimpses of another monkey. By ignoring our biologically programmed need for each other, we risk physical and mental distress.

A recent cross-national study of mental depression in the US found that in advanced countries, there is a rising tide of major depression. Teenage suicides have increased in recent decades in almost all advanced countries. Moreover, in the US since World War II, there has been an actual decline in the proportion of people who report themselves to be "very unhappy."

You can easily test the claim that companionship exceeds wealth as a source of happiness. Ask yourself which has a greater influence on your satisfaction with life; your income or the affection of your intimate companions and the well-being of your children? Conversely, which would make you more depressed; a reduction in salary or a divorce and isolation from your friends?

Capitalism succeeds in creating material riches, but it is less successful in building companionable societies and protecting family integrity. But developing countries still have much work to do in pursuing material wealth, where a rise in productivity still greatly increases happiness. For poorer countries, the time is not yet ripe for a shift in priorities from wealth accumulation to companionship.

Can we afford to believe that the pursuit of material gain will lead to selffulfillment? We should continue to enjoy our wealth in good company, or else we may find that it is not satisfying.

- 36. According to the 3rd paragraph, which of the following is true in developed countries? estat shall million as the dame would establish with the limit of
 - A. The more money one has, the unhappier he becomes.
 - B. Income and happiness are closely related.
- C. The richer one is, the happier he is.
 - D. More money does not necessarily make one happier.
- 37. Which of the following statements best describes the situation in the US, according to the 1993 study?
- A. Most people think personal wealth can make them happy.
 - B. Most people do not think wealth has much to do with happiness.
- C. Money is an important factor in making one happy.
- D. Happiness can only be explained in terms of income.
- 38. In the author's opinion, which of the following statements is NOT true?
- A. Wealth means differently to the poor and the rich.
 - B. Money makes the poor and the rich equally happy.
 - C. Money means less to a person as he achieves a higher standard of living.
 - D. Money means more to the poor than to the rich.
- 39. According to the author, which of the following is most likely to share our biological need for companionship besides the monkey?
- A. A swallow. B. A pig. C. An ape. D. A dog.
- 40. Which of the following is the least likely cause of one's unhappiness in advanced the lang countries? Assemblement addition to A system to a got what here she to also their

the will make the part of the second in the part of th

- A. Loss of friends.

 B. Reduction of income.
 - C. Death of a family member.
- D. Divorce,

第3篇

Single-parent Kids Do Best

Single mums are better at raising their kids than two parents—at least in the bird world. Mother zebra finches have to work harder and raise fewer chicks on their own, but they also produce more attractive sons who are more likely to get a mate.

The finding shows that family conflict is as important an evolutionary driving force as ecological factors such as hunting and food supply. With two parents around, there's always a conflict of interests, which can have a detrimental effect on the quality of the offspring.

In evolutionary terms, the best strategy for any parent in the animal world is to find someone else to care for their offspring, so they can concentrate on breeding again. So it's normal for parents to try to pass the buck to each other. But Ian Hartley from the University of Lancaster and his team wondered how families solve this conflict, and how the conflict itself affects the offspring.

To find out, they measured how much effort zebra finch parents put into raising their babies. They compared single females with pairs, by monitoring the amount of food each parent collected, and removing or adding chicks so that each pair of birds was raising four chicks, and each single mum had two—supposedly the same amount of work.

But single mums, they found, put in about 25 percent more effort than females rearing with their mate. To avoid being exploited, mothers with a partner hold back from working too hard if the father is being lazy, and it's the chicks that pay the price. "The offspring suffer some of the cost of this conflict," says Hartley.

The cost does not show in any obvious decrease in size or weight, but in how attractive they are to the opposite sex. When the chicks were mature, the researchers tested the "fitness" of the male offspring by offering females their choice of partner. Those males reared by single mums were chosen more often than those from two-parent families.

Sexual conflict has long been thought to affect the quality of care given to offspring, says zoologist Rebecca Kilner at Cambridge University, who works on conflict of parents in birds, "But the experimental evidence is not great. The breakthrough here is showing it empirically."

More surprising, says Kilner, is Hartley's statement that conflict may be a strong influence on the evolution of behaviour, clutch size and even appearance. "People have not really made that link," says Hartley. A female's reproductive strategy is usually thought to be affected by hunting and food supply. Kilner says conflict of parents should now be taken into account as well.

- 41. With which of the following statements would the author probably agree?
 - A. Single mums produce stronger sons,
 - B. Single mums do not produce daughters,
 - C. Two-parent families produce less attractive children.
- D. Two-parent families produce more beautiful offspring.
- 42. According to the passage, in what way does family conflict affect the quality of the offspring?

- A. The young males get less care,
 - B. The young females will decrease in weight,
- C. The offspring will become lazy fathers or mothers in the future.
 - D. The offspring will not get mature easily.
- 43. What is the relationship between paragraph 4 and paragraph 5?
 - A. Cause and effect.
- B. Experiment and result.
- C. Problem and solution. D. Topic and comment.
- 44. According to the Hartley, which of the following is NOT influenced by sexual conflict?
- and all A. The evolution of the offspring's behaviour. The and blothing wall of
 - B. The look of the offspring's faces.
- C. The number of eggs produced by one offspring at a time,
 - D. The offspring's body size,
- 45. According to the passage, people believe that a female's reproductive strategy is influenced by
 - A. an evolutionary driving force.
 - B. a conflict of interests,
 - C. ecological factors.
 - D. the quality of the offspring.

第5部分:补全短文(第46~50题,每題2分,共10分)

阅读下面的短文,文章中有5处空白,文章后面有6组文字,请根据文章的内容选择 5组文字,将其分别放回文章原有位置,以恢复文章原貌。请将答案涂在答题卡相应的位 The land of the state of the same of the s

How One Simple Movement Can Let Slip the Secrets of the Mind

Body language is the quiet, secret and most powerful language of all! It is said that our body movements communicate about 50 percent of what we really mean while words themselves only express 7 percent. So, while your mouth is closed, just what is your body saying ...

Arms. 46 If you keep your arms to the sides of your body or behind your back, this suggests you are not afraid of taking on whatever comes your way. 47 If someone upsets you, just cross your arms to show you're unhappy!

Head. When you want to appear confident, keep your head level. If you are monitor in class, you can also take on this position when you want your words to be taken seriously 48 .

Legs. Your legs tend to move around a lot more than normal when you are nervous or telling lies. If you are at interviews, try to keep them still!

<TO≥

Posture. A good posture makes you feel better about yourself. 49 This makes breathing more difficult, which in turn can make you feel nervous or uncomfortable.

Mouth. When you are thinking, you often purse your lips. You might also use this position to hold back an angry comment you don't wish to show, 50

- A. If you are feeling down, you normally don't sit straight, with your shoulders inwards.
- B. If you are pleased, you usually open your eyes wide and people can notice this.
- C. Outgoing people generally use their arms with big movements, while quieter people keep them close to their bodies.
- D. How you hold your arms shows how open and receptive you are to people you meet.
- E. However, it will probably still be noticed, and people will know you're not pleased.
- F. However, to be friendly in listening or speaking, you must move your head a little to one side.

第 6 部分:完形填空(第 51~56 题,每题 1 分,共 15 分) Int in Tailings a AT

阅读下面的短文,文章中有15处空白,每处空白给出了4个选项,请根据短文的内容从4个选项中选择1个最佳答案,涂在答题卡相应的位置上。

A Health Profile

A health profile is a portrait of all of the factors that influence your health. To draw your health profile, you will _51_ what diseases run in your family, what health hazards you may be exposed to _52_ work, how your daily _53_ compares to the recommended standards, how much time per week you _54_ exercising and what type of exercise you engage _55_, how stressful your work and family environments are, what kinds of illnesses you get regularly, and _56_ or not you have any one of a number of addictions. _57_ this portrait, you should have a checkup to determine how your blood, heart, and lungs are functioning. This checkup will serve _58_ a baseline, to which you can then compare later tests.